
 

To:  All Parents and Staff of Beaufort County Schools 

 

From:  Phillip Boyd, LEA AHERA Designee 

  Director of Plant Operations, Beaufort County Schools 

 

Through:  Dr. Donald Phipps 

  Laurie Modlin 

 

Date:  June 9, 2010 

 

 

In Pursuant to the North Carolina Division of Health Services Asbestos in Building Program under 40 

CFR 763.93 (g) (4), it is required that parents, teachers, and employees, or organizations of these groups 

be notified in writing annually of the Beaufort County Schools updated Asbestos Management Plan, its 

location, and availability.   

 

Under this program periodic surveillances of asbestos materials in all facilities are conducted semi-

annually with walk-through inspections scheduled every three years by an accredited asbestos inspector 

or management planner.  The inspector or planner then reviews the results of the re-inspection and 

recommends actions we should take to safely manage each of the identified asbestos materials in our 

buildings; if any.  

 

Our last re-inspection was conducted this year and no significant changes in the asbestos materials were 

noted during the re-inspection.  All asbestos materials were found to be in satisfactory condition and we 

plan to continue to mange them in place, as recommended by the accredited inspector. 

 

The results of these surveillances and re-inspections are also made available, as part of the facilities 

Asbestos Management Plan Review, to the North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services 

Division of Public Health and are on file in the school’s administrative office in the Asbestos Handbook.  

Everyone is welcome to view theses anytime during normal school hours.  If there are any questions or 

concerns please direct them to:  Phillip Boyd, Director of Plant Operations, 1010 Pennsylvania Avenue, 

Washington, North Carolina 27889.  Thank you. 

 


